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NDHC AND DNSSAB HOUSING SERVICES MOVE TO NORTH BAY CITY HALL 

 
 
North Bay, ON: The offices occupied by staff of the Nipissing District Housing Corporation 
(NDHC) and the District of Nipissing Social Services Administration Board (DNSSAB), will now be 
located with other DNSSAB services at North Bay City Hall.  
 
As part of the move, the NDHC and DNSSAB Main Street offices will be temporarily closed for 
the afternoon of Friday, May 14th.  During this time, anyone with an NDHC housing 
maintenance emergency can call 705-472-6557.  Business will resume Monday, May 17th. In-
person service will continue to be restricted as per COVID-19 protocols unless by appointment.  
 
There are clear positives resulting from this move. 
 
“The proceeds of the sale of the building can be put towards opportunities to develop 
affordable housing in the District – a priority for the Nipissing District Housing Corporation” says 
NDHC Chair, Dave Mendicino. 
 
“Having the services of both DNSSAB and NDHC co-located in one building will make it easier 
for people in the Nipissing District to access both services,” adds DNSSAB Chair, Mark King. 
 
All phone numbers, emails and contacts of the staff moving from Main Street to City Hall 
remain the same.   
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